10.

MOA PLACE: PROPOSED NO STOPPING PARKING RESTRICTION

Officer responsible
City Streets Manager

Author
Basil Pettigrew, DDI 941-8542

The purpose of this report is to request that the Board approve the installation of a no stopping
restriction at the head of the Moa Place cul-de-sac.

A request has been received from residents for this no stopping restriction to be put in place as it has
been reported that parked vehicles are prohibiting turning. With the cul-de-sac being only 6.6 metres
wide, parking is totally inappropriate.

In the interests of improving safety the no stopping restriction should therefore be installed.

Staff
Recommendation:

Chairperson’s
Recommendation:

That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at all times at the head of the
Moa Place cul-de-sac commencing just west of No 13’s driveway and
following around clockwise for 35 metres to just west of No 18’s driveway.

That the recommendation be adopted.




